Date: 20/11/2006

Notice to all Members:

Subject: Methyl Bromide Status Quo

Some confusion reigns at present regarding the acceptability of Methyl Bromide and its authorized use in the market.

While this confusion is primarily as a result of the scarcity of the fumigant, it additionally pertains to the global phasing out of the product over the next few years, under the Montreal Protocol. 
The primary application where phasing out has been successfully applied, has been for stored product pests and in particular, Grain, Corn and Rice Mill’s worldwide, where sulfuryl fluoride, packaged in brands such as Vikane and Pro-Fume are being successfully used for insect management. So successful has the reduction in the use of Methyl Bromide been that, reserves have been depleted by 40% over the past year as opposed to a planned 15% reduction!

It appears that for all intents and purposes, Pro-Fume is heading the race as the preferred gas to replace Methyl Bromide.

This though does not alleviate the immediate problem relating to Methyl Bromide as the only acceptable fumigant for Wood and Wood packaging material as per ISPM 15.

This is and will remain the only acceptable method of fumigant to ensure Phytosanitary Measures on all exports to and from countries who are signatories to the Protocol.
Should any additional clarity be required, you are welcome to contact the undersigned.

Regards

Andre’ P Swanepoel

National Chairman
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